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Dear Interested Party,

The Forest Service is seeking public input to help develop proposals for the Rabbit Ears Winter Parking Project.  Scoping is an integral part of the environmental analysis process.  It provides an opportunity for the public to express opinions about site-specific areas on the Forest that are being considered for possible projects or proposed actions.  The purpose of scoping is to identify issues and concerns related to the proposed action(s).  In addition, scoping may identify additional information and management opportunities that may be incorporated into the proposed actions, as well as formulating alternatives to the proposed actions.
ANALYSIS AREA
The Analysis Area for the Rabbit Ears Winter Parking Project has not been finalized yet but is generally located in the Middle Yampa Geographic Area along Hwy 40 on Rabbit Ears Pass (see attached Vicinity Map).  This is the only major highway within this geographic area. Due to the proximity to Steamboat Springs and easy access along Hwy 40, it is a heavily used winter recreation area.  

PURPOSE OF AND NEED FOR ACTION

The purpose of this project is to implement direction from the Routt National Forest Revised Land and Resource Management Plan (Forest Plan) to provide for multiple-use and sustainability of National Forests in an environmentally acceptable manner.  The Forest Plan completed in 1997 highlights this area as being “near-capacity” in terms of use along Highway 40 and having a high demand for additional facilities off the highway.  Existing snowmobile parking lots were not designed for the size of today’s vehicles and trailers and regularly overflow.  Camping is allowed in the Muddy Creek parking lot resulting in a loss of day use parking at this location. The result is day use parking in illegal and unsafe areas. With increased demand of the area, there is also a need to examine installing sanitation facilities for visitors.  
A Winter Recreation Use Survey was conducted in 1999/2000 and many commenters stated that more parking and restroom facilities are needed.  The Winter Recreation Management and Routt Forest Plan Amendment Environmental Assessment (2005) identified the need for more day use parking as a key recreation issue.  Increased parking was considered in an alternative which was not selected.  In 2005, the Forest completed this analysis, however, with exception to allowing for overnight parking and camping at the Muddy Creek lot, deferred other decisions on parking.  The Recommended Future Actions (DNFONSI, page 20) states:

1. Complete a parking analysis in conjunction with CDOT for Rabbit Ears and Dry Lake.  Work to redesign Dry Lake Parking lot on Buffalo Pass Road, and consider enlarging Muddy Creek Parking Area to alleviate congestion in other motorized parking lots on Rabbit Ears Pass.

2. Assess design and use of the Old Columbine Parking Lot and consider alternatives to reduce the amount of stream-bank erosion in the adjacent wetland.

Specifically, there is a need to improve existing vehicle parking and staging facilities on Rabbit Ears Pass for winter recreation users including; expanded parking capacity, improve public safety, and allow for appropriate sanitation facilities.  
SUMMARY OF PRELIMINARY PROPOSED ACTIONS

Based on a review of the existing condition of the area’s resources, Forest Plan standards and guidelines, desired future condition, and resource management needs, preliminary proposed actions have been developed for the Rabbit Ears Winter Parking Project.  The assigned Interdisciplinary Team will analyze the effects of the proposed actions to determine whether they are in compliance with Forest Plan standards, guidelines, and resource objectives. Preliminary Proposed Actions have been developed and are described below.  Additional alternatives may be developed, if necessary, based upon public scoping, comment, and input from resource specialists.  Specific actions include: 

1. Dumont Lake Lot:  Enlarge and redesign.  Expand the existing lot north to wetlands buffer, east approximately 100 feet.   Separate recreation traffic from highway traffic by designating entryways to both the lot and highway.  Turning/acceleration lanes may be needed.      

2. Muddy Creek Lot:  Increase to two to three times the existing size to allow for snow storage, camping area and more facilities.  The increased capacity may require creation of turning and acceleration lanes.   The area surrounding the existing lot is forested, so trees will need to be removed through a small timber sale.  The Forest Service is considering charging a fee at this lot to provide for services including plowing and maintenance of the bathroom facilities.   

3. Old Columbine Lot:  Redesign to reduce impacts to wetlands adjacent to the lot. 

4. East Summit Lot:  Eliminate this parking area.  This lot sits on a semi-blind corner with fast traffic on Hwy 40.  Lost parking capacity will be incorporated at other locations to meet the demand.   

5. Fox Curve Lot:  The existing graveled portion is close to the highway.  The terrain allows for expansion further away from the road to separate recreational traffic from highway traffic. 

6. Install bathroom facilities where use meets Forest Service criteria for installation of facilities based on size and use.  The Muddy Creek Lot currently has restroom facilities.  Heavier used lots may need facilities as well including the West Summit, and others meeting the criteria.
Input from the public regarding the following is appreciated:

1. Daily use fees may be necessary to implement some of the proposed actions.  What improvements would you be willing to pay for?

2. Any other ideas/suggestions to help improve the parking and restroom facilities?

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

The public is invited to offer comments at this time.  Information you provide may help refine the proposed action, identify pertinent issues related to the proposed action, develop any additional alternatives or mitigation measures that may be needed, and assist in preparing an Environmental Assessment (EA).  Scoping comments will be most useful if received by February 1, 2013.  Please be as specific as possible with your comments or in expressing concerns so that they can be effectively addressed.  This is not the official comment period.  The public will be provided 30-day comment period on the proposed actions and/or any alternatives at a later time.
Please address your written comments to Anthony Koch, Environmental Coordinator, USDA Forest Service, 100 Main Street, PO Box 158, Walden CO, 80480.  Comments may also be hand delivered to the above address during regular business hours of 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday-Friday, excluding federal holidays or to the District Ranger, USDA Forest Service, 925 Weiss Drive, Steamboat Springs, CO 80487.  Electronic comments should be sent to:  comments-rm-medicine-bow-routt-hahns-peak-bears-ears@fs.fed.us (Acceptable format for electronic comments: rtf, pdf, word).  

 
Thank you for your interest in the current and future management of the Routt National Forest.

Sincerely,

	
	

	/s/ Jack H. Lewis 
	 

	JACK H. LEWIS
	 

	District Ranger
	 

	
	


Disclaimer:

The Forest Service uses the most current and complete data it has available. GIS data and product accuracy may vary.  They may be:  developed from sources of differing accuracy, accurate only at certain scales, based on modeling or interpretation, incomplete while being created or revised, have represented features not in accurate geographic locations, etc.  The Forest Service makes no expressed or implied warranty, including warranty of merchantability and fitness, with respect to the character, function, or capabilities of the data or their appropriateness for any user's purposes.  The Forest Service reserves the right to correct, update, modify, or replace this geospatial information based on new inventories, new or revised information, and if necessary in conjunction with other federal, state or local public agencies or the public in general as required by policy or regulation. Previous recipients of the products may not be notified unless required by policy or regulation.  For more information, contact the Medicine Bow - Routt National Forests and Thunder Basin National Grassland Supervisor's Office (2468 Jackson Street, Laramie, WY 82070, 307-745-2300).

	The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) prohibits discrimination in all its programs and activities on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, and where applicable, sex, marital status, familial status, parental status, religion, sexual orientation, genetic information, political beliefs, reprisal, or because all or part of an individual’s income is derived from any public assistance program.  (Not all prohibited bases apply to all programs.)  Persons with disabilities who require alternative means for communication of program information (Braille, large print, audiotape, etc.) should contact USDA's TARGET Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TDD).  To file a complaint of discrimination, write to USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, DC 20250-9410, or call (800) 795-3272 (voice) or (202) 720-6382 (TDD).  USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.
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